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February 26,2019

The Honorable Elaine L. Chao
United States Department of Transportation
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE
Washington DC, 20590

Dear Secretarv Chao:
J

Please accept this letter of support for the Infrastructure for Rebuilding America
(INFRA) grant application (Fiscal Year 2019) submitted by the Florida Department of
Transportation (FDOT) for the Florida Keys Connecting Overseas to Advance Safe Travel
(Keys COAST) project encompassing the 112.5 miles of U.S. 1 in Monroe County, Florida.
This segment of U.S. 1 is a vital corridor for the movement of residents, visitors, goods and
services in Florida.

The City of Marathon, the Heart of the Florida Keys, is a family-oriented, tourist-
friendly community in the middle of the Florida Keys island chain. The portion of U.S. 1

from approximately Mile Marker (MM) 47 (easf end of the Seven Mile Bridge) to MM 60
(west end of Toms Harbors Bridge) runs through our city boundaries. One of the challenges
for us is that the City's residents, work force, businesses, goods movement, emergency
services and visitors must rely on only one main road to access the City tolfrom the north
and the south, and that one road is U. S. 1. The motorists, including freight vehicles, are
directly impacted by costly travel delays due to daily congestion, traffrc incidents, and
drawbridge operations on the U.S. 1 project segment.

The traffic in our community cannot escape the considerable delays when there are
traffic incidents or added traffic from special events because there are no alternate routes
around the chain of islands. In fact, the incidents take longer to clear since the emergency
responders also do not have alternate route options. In addition, the Florida Keys and
Marathon remain one of the most vulnerable areas in the United States to hurricanes.
Therefore, the pre and post-hurricane activities are heavily dependent on reliable travel on
U.S. 1 for access to and across the affected areas.
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The City of Marathon endorses the goals and technology applications envisioned for
the Keys COAST project on U.S. 1 to improve safety and efficiently manage traffic. We
support the potential to minimize delays and improve safety for motorists, pedestrians,

bicyclists, emergency responders, transit and trucks by including features such as freight
signal priority, transit signal priority, emergency vehicle preemption, pedestrian-bicyclist
safety warning solutions, smart roadside and virtual weigh-in-motion stations, and real-time
drawbridge management. Again, there are no alternative routes for vehicular traffic to
connect to the southernmost collection of islands, so these improvements will directly
benefit our residents, visitors, and the region's economy. We are prepared to cooperate with
FDOT in the development and implementation of the Keys COAST project on U.S. 1.

Thank you for your favorable consideration of the Keys COAST INFRA grant
request from FDOT. If you have additional questions, please do not hesitate to contact us.

Sincerely,

John Bartus
Mayor
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